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C/- Locked Mail Bag No.9, Unanderra Mail Delivery Centre,  NSW 2526

CHAIRPERSON: Mrs Alice Scott Ph: 4271 2552  
SECRETARY: Nola Stephens  Ph: 4223 4584

15th December 2003 

Mr Jonathan Curtis

Senate Select Committee on Medicare 

The Senate

S1.30.1

Parliament House 

Canberra ACT 2600

AUSTRALIA 

Dear Mr Curtis 

Submission for the MedicarePLUS Senate Inquiry 

I would like to provide this submission on behalf of The Illawarra Oral Health Action Group. 

This submission is in support of increasing Medicare funding to increasing the amount of public funding in public dental funding and to support dental care access through Medicare.

In 1996 with the removal of funding for the Commonwealth Dental Scheme this left millions of Australians unable to afford to go to the dentist and has led to the demise of public dental health care.   Poor dental health is linked to many physical illnesses such as coronary disease, Diabetes, Premature Births, Arthritis, Pneumonia and Stroke.  The mouth is part of the body and as such should be included in the Medicare scheme.

Australia is close to an unrecognised health crisis, caused by a serious lack of adequate funding for public dental health.  There is at the moment 500,000 people on dental waiting lists throughout NSW.  It currently estimated that people have to wait seven years for treatment. 

Those that are particularly effected are those on low incomes and pensioners who are now waiting for dentures due to the lack of preventative treatment provided by the public system. 

The increased funding is required to shorten waiting lists and to allow dental treatment to be for early preventative care.  Investing in public dental services now will in fact save money in the long-term.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Alice Scott

Chairperson
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